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 Reflections on Summer         
I don’t know how this happened so fast, but summer is here!  
For me, that means vacation in July and “study leave” in 
August, when I get to do some planning for the coming 
church year and catch up on my reading.  I can hardly wait!  
(I’m still available for pastoral care emergencies.) 
  
Summer also means I’ll be representing BUUF in the Pride 
Parade on July 16th.  Can you join me?  With the equal 
marriage legislation just passed, there may be more vocal 
opponents there than usual; there are always some, so it’s 
important to show our support, and it should also be a 
wonderful celebration. 
  
Summer also means UULTI, a three-day UU Leadership 
Development Retreat at Notre Dame in Canandaigua, July 
24th-27th.  I know of one person who wants to go, and if we 
could send two people it would be phenomenal.  Don’t think 
you’re not a “leader”, we are all leaders at BUUF!  BUUF can 
pay $250 of the cost ($295 if you register by July 11th), and 
you will learn new skills, meet some great UUs, and get 
energized. Check it out at www.uua.sld.org, and while you’re 
there, look for the article about our Charter Sunday! 
  
As for vacation, one of my favorite pastimes is to learn about 
flowers. Today I learned that clovers fold their leaves up at 
night.  In each little three-part leaf, the two side leaflets close 
up together, and the third leaflet bends over them.  I haven’t 
checked it out yet for myself, but that’s what my flower book 
says!  Whatever summer means to you, flowers, barbecues, 
bike rides, family time. I hope your summer brings you rest, 
restoration, and blessings! 
 
 

Our Mission Statement 
The Brockport Unitarian Universalist Fellowship, 

A diverse and supportive spiritual community, 
Seeking truth and transformation through, 

Respect and compassion for each other and our world. 
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BUUF’s SUMMER SCHEDULE 

· Two Church Services: 
     July 17th Service, Picnic, Activities  

August 21st   Animal Blessing Service 
· Two Second Sundays (watch for 

details) 
· The Brockport Sidewalk Sale on 

Thursday, July 7th and Friday, July 8th  
·  Possibly two “Work Sundays” , July 

24th and August 28th, to get together 
and to do some sprucing up around the 
church and grounds. 

If you’re interested in the Sidewalk Sale 
or Work Sundays, contact Don Zimmer at 
bigz14420@yahoo.com. 
 
 Toddler’s and Young people’s playroom 
is available during services.  
 
UU Book Discussion Group will NOT 
meet in July. But will meet August 9th, the 
2nd Tuesday, from 6:30-8:00PM.  
 
Small Group Ministry meets 1st Thursday, 
7:00PM- 9:00PM. For more information - 
www.brockportuu.org_ 
 

BUUF Board Meeting 
Thursday, July 21, 2011 
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JULY 2011 SERVICE SCHEDULE   
 
2nd Sunday – July 10th  
Adult Education 
10:00 AM – 11:30 AM 
Details to follow   
 

 
**3 rd Sunday Worship – July 17, 2011    
Intergenerational Worship Service, Picnic & Chalice Making 
Officiate: Karen LoBracco, Worship Associates 
Time:   10:00 AM – 12:00 Noon Intergenerational Worship Service 

 followed by Church Picnic and Chalice Making 
No Children’s Faith Development today.  

  Toddler’s and Young People’s playroom available 
Location: The Historic Garland Church - 3723 Sweden Walker Rd, Brockport, New York 
 
** �Our service will be short, followed by our church picnic and Chalice Making.  Please bring a dish to pass; 
the rest (beverages, dishes) will be supplied.  Then, everyone who wishes to  can make and/or decorate a chalice 
to take home.  We will have a variety of materials such as clay pots, plastic, ceramic and glass containers, 
markers, paint and a glue gun.  YOU are invited to bring any container you wish to transform, decorations, a 
glue gun if you have one, and most importantly, your IMAGINATION! 
 
Jim Foote is taking charge of the picnic (and he’s also planning to bring his guitar!), so if you have any 
questions or would like to help, give him a call at 820-6931.  It also will be a time for everyone who wishes to 
make and/or decorate a chalice to take home. 
 

 

 4th Sunday – July 24, 2011  
Work Sunday 
10:00 AM – 12:00 Noon. 
If you’re interested in helping on this Work Sunday, contact Don Zimmer at bigz14420@yahoo.com. 
 

If you are in need of assistance or pastoral care over summer…     
please get in touch with Cora Schrader, who will be heading up our Caring Team, at 637-3840.  
In an emergency, you can always reach Rev. Meeker at 224-6312 or pmeeker@frontiernet.net.  
All information is confidential. 
 

The Expanding UU Web of Support! 
 
On July 1, Karen LoBracco began serving the Ohio Meadville District as their ¼ time Program Consultant for 
Lifespan Faith Development, in addition to her ½ time job in a similar capacity for the St. Lawrence District (of 
which we are a part).  Sharing staff is becoming more common in our Unitarian Universalist Association.  The 
Internet has made information sharing possible in ways we hardly imagined just a few years ago.  The emphasis 
now is on staff working with clusters or groups of congregations who are committed to growing in depth, breath 
and maturity.  Interdependence and flexibility are being recognized as the best way to serve congregations and 
grow Unitarian Universalism.  In addition to upstate New York, Karen will now be working with congregations 
in western Pennsylvania, northern West Virginia and central and eastern Ohio. 
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BOOK GROUP NEWS & NOTES 

NO BOOK GROUP IN THE MONTH OF JULY 
NEXT MEETING AUGUST 9, 2011 

 
Date:  Tuesday, 8/9/ 2011 
Time:  6:30 PM – 8:00 PM 
Location: Lift Bridge Book Shop, 

45 Main Street, Brockport, NY 
Contact:  Rev. Peggy Meeker 
 
BOOK GROUP 
At our June book group gathering, we decided to meet in August but not in July.  The books for fall are not yet 

chosen, but here is our summer reading… 
 
August 9th: The Help by Kathryn Stockett. A novel set in Jackson, Mississippi in the early years of the 
civil rights movement. It is about a young college graduate and aspiring writer, who begins thinking and 
writing about the black women who were “trusted to raise white children but not to polish the household 
silver”. This book is being made into a movie, due out in August! 
  
We meet from 6:30 to 8 p.m. at the Lift Bridge Book Shop at 45 Main Street in Brockport. The Book Shop 
offers a 20% discount on  most book club purchases. 
  
David Markham and rev. Peggy welcome your suggestions for books to discuss over the coming months.  We 
try to choose a variety of books, both fiction and nonfiction, that will enable us to explore spiritual topics, 
current events, and Unitarian Universalist values.  We also try to choose books that are available in paperback 
and in the Monroe County Library system and that are a reasonable size (say, 250 pages or less). 
 
The Book Group is free and open to the public. Come and bring your friends. For more information contact Rev. Peggy 
Meeker at 224-6312 or pmeeker@frontiernet.net 
 

 
SMALL GROUP MINISTRY – SOUL TALK 

The next Meeting is on Thursday, July 7, 2011 
Small Group Ministry is a way to explore your spirituality more deeply, in a more intimate and confidential 
setting, with 5 to 7 people in a group. The group meets monthly and once a group is formed, bonds build.  
New participants are VERY welcome to join, but we ask that you make a commitment to attending regularly.  
Perfect attendance isn't required, but members of the group count on each other to make the experience 
supportive and rich. To learn more, contact Rev. Peggy Meeker at pmeeker@frontiernet.net or 224 – 6312. 
 
A CALL FOR   “CHALICE LIGHTERS” 
The “Chalice Lighters” is a program dedicated to the growth of Unitarian Universalist congregations in the St. 
Lawrence District (thirty-four congregations across New York State, except the New York City area, and into 
Pennsylvania).  A Chalice Lighter is a person who pledges to contribute $20 or more twice a year to a “Call” for 
a project being funded.  If you want to learn more about the Chalice Lighter Program go to 
www.sld.uua.org/conggrowth/chalicelighters.html.   If you are interested in becoming a “Chalice Lighter”, and 
helping another congregation do what we’re doing!, please email sldadministrator@verizon.net, call 716-882-
0430, or write to the St. Lawrence District, PO Box 1045, Buffalo, NY 14240. 

 
DAVID MARKHAM  has a new e-mail address: davidgmarkham@gmail.com 
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NEWS FROM BUUF  
VOLUNTEERS TO WORK AT BROCKPORT DOWNTOWN SIDEWALK S ALE 

 The last 2 years we from BUUF, have had a table at the Brockport Sidewalk Sale. We want to do this 
community outreach project again this year. It has and will continue to help BUUF become a recognized 
member of the Brockport community.  
This year the dates are July 7TH - 9TH. The best days are Thursday, July 7th and Friday, July 8th.  
  
If you are available to volunteer, we really can use your help. We need 2 people (minimum) for each shift:  
 Thursday, July 7th:   Morning  9:00 am - 1:00 pm (4 hrs)includes set-up    
Afternoon: 12:30 pm - 4:30 pm (4 hrs) includes take down  
Friday,   July 8th:   Morning  9:00 am - 1:00 pm (4 hrs)includes set-up 
Afternoon: 12:30 pm - 4:30 pm (4 hrs) includes take down  
  
There are "favors" to hand out including: stickers, bookmarks with our principles & sources on them, coloring 
books, pins and more. Plus, Dave Markham has BUUF tee shirts for volunteers to wear!!! It's a fun time.  No 
sales required!!! All you need to do is smile!  
  
Please let Don Zimmer know if you are able to volunteer at the table. 
You can reach him at bigz14420@yahoo.com.  

 

 

GAY PRIDE PARADE :  Rochester’s annual Pride Parade, It's a Gay World After 
All, will be held on Saturday, July 16th. Last year a group of about 70 UU's from the 
area marched together, about half a dozen from our congregation. If you’d like to 
march with folks from BUUF and the other UU churches in our Genesee cluster, let 
Peggy Meeker know (pmeeker@frontiernet.net; 224-6312).  Maybe, this year we 
can double our numbers!  It’s fun to do, and it’s an important statement to make.  

 

  
 
UU LEADERSHIP TEAM INSTITUTE, July 24-27 (Sunday afternoon to Wednesday afternoon) at the 
Notre Dame Retreat House, Canandaigua, NY 
 
What is UULTI?    The Unitarian Universalist Leadership Team Institute (UULTI)  is an amazing residential 
training experience jointly sponsored by the SLD and three other UU districts. UULTI is a learning experience that 
seeks to renew and deepen our understanding of the call to leadership and to equip individuals and congregational 
teams with practical tools and powerful ideas that can transform their congregation. 
 
Who should attend?   A team of leaders from your congregation including board members, ministers, committee 
chairs, religious education professionals, treasurers, administrators, musicians, and other current or emerging leaders. 
Individuals or small groups are welcome and will be matched with others from similar congregations for group learning 
experiences. 
BUUF can pay $250 of the cost ($295 if you register by July 11th), and you will learn new skills, meet 
some great UUs, and get energized. Check it out at www.uua.sld.org, and while you’re there, look for the 
article about our Charter Sunday!         See links above for UULTI Information and Registration 

Click on this link to Learn More: 

UULTI By the Lake  - Click Here to register 
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NEWS FROM BUUF  
First BUUF Animal Blessing Service  
 
On Sunday, August 21, 2011, at 10:00 AM, the Brockport Unitarian Universalist Fellowship will hold the 
first BUUF Animal Blessing. The service will be officiated by members of the Worship Committee and will 
be held outdoors, under the shelter. 
Animals with good social skills are welcome to be brought to church this summer Sunday to participate in the 
blessing ceremony.   
If you are unsure of your animal's ability to take part, it is fine if you bring a picture to represent 
him/her. Please bring pictures only if the weather is inclement on this Sunday, since we cannot have the 
animals in the church.  Please plan on attending this unique outdoor service!  If you have any questions or 
want to assist at the service, contact Carol Taillie, Worship Associate at  crtail@rochester.rr.com 
 

          
Please, pictures only of extra large pets, farm animals, reptiles, and rodents! Thanks. 

 
 

Rummage Sale Saturday October 1, 2011 
  
The exciting agenda set forth for the 2011-2012 church year depends upon volunteer work effort and funding!  
Let's face it we need money, money, money!  We can host a successful event in the fall to raise that money. 
 
A Rummage/ Next to New sale is planned for Saturday, October 1.  With a rummage sale: 

· our dollar investment is minimized 
· our profit is maximized because…  
· all the money we take is profit. 

 
Let’s begin now to gather our unused items and solicit friends to contribute articles.  
We will need volunteers to  1: Donate and gather items for sale  
                                            2: Prepare/Set up for the sale  
                                            3: Work the day of the sale  
                                            4:  Clean up the next day.   
  
Please put the date on your calendar. 
This is a great opportunity to give of your time, talent or treasure. Ask yourself these questions: 

· Can I give of my time for helping with our sale, or with set-up or clean up. 
· Do I make either art or crafts we can sell?  
· Do I have treasures looking for a new home, which I can donate?  
· Do I want to make baked goods to sell?  (You must have a Monroe County Certified Kitchen) 

 
Also, please save the nice shopping bags with handles they give you at better stores or with larger purchases.  
We will need them for packing items when people purchase large amounts at rummage sale. 

 
Cut and post as a reminder! 
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NEWS FROM BUUF  
 

SUMMER 2011 BUUF SERVICES AND ACTIVITIES 
WORSHIP SERVICES: Sunday, July 17, 2011  

 Sunday, August 21, 2011 
  
SECOND SUNDAYS:  Sunday, July 10, 2011 TBA 

Sunday, August 14, 2011 TBA 
 

WORK SUNDAYS: Possibly two or three “Work Sundays,” which will give us a chance to get together and do 
some needed repairs and sprucing up around the church and the grounds.    

 
PREPARING FOR OUR WINTEER HOLIDAY CELEBRATION IN JU LY!! 

by Matt O’Donnell  
Although the temperatures have been in the 80’s, the worship committee is thinking ahead about having a 
 "Christmas Adam"  service and dinner (our UU version of Christmas Eve) on December 23rd.  
We are hoping this may become one of our BUUF traditions.            
      
I am willing to be head chef (along with some prep cooks and helpers), but the committee does not want to request funds 
for the food from BUUF's already tight budget.  So, we are beginning a recyclable can and bottle drive fund-raiser, 
starting immediately.  Please consider saving your returnables and donating them to us - if we start now, we will have 
enough funds to put on a Christmas feast. There will be a bin in the fellowship room for your deposits.  THANKS!!  

BRING YOUR RECYCLABLE CANS & BOTTLES TO CHURCH ON S UNDAY 
 

 
FAITH DEVELOPMENT AT BROCKPORT UU FELLOWSHIP 

Faith Development Committee Rising! 
By Karen LoBracco 

 
Our congregation is growing in maturity and depth.  Our collective expectation is that 

Sunday morning is a time of faith development for all, and that involves some planning and preparation.  As our 
needs expand, I am finding that the number of Sundays I can commit to being present at BUUF is decreasing.  
This summer is a great time for us to organize a group to coordinate the Children’s Faith Development.  I want 
very much to be part of the team, and as a Credentialed Religious Educator I have much to share and still want 
to volunteer, but my service needs to be in a different capacity. 
 
The ideal committee is diverse in age, gender, experience, sexual orientation and whether or not they have 
children in the program.  Give me a call if you might be interested, and we can plan a time to get together after 
the July 17 BUUF picnic! 
  Karen LoBracco 
  (585) 637-4605; klobracco@mindspring.com 
 
As you may have noticed, we always have two adults partnering in our children’s program.  If you are 
interested in being a helper and want to volunteer yourself or your family please contact me, Karen LoBracco, 
at klobracco@mindspring.com or 585-637-4605. 
 
UU Parenting http://blogs.uuworld.org/parenting/?h3 is a Blog by Unitarian Universalist religious educator, 
author and parent Michelle Richards.  Parents, grandparents and caregivers are invited to read and respond to 
her postings about current issues and concerns. 
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NEWS AND EVENTS FROM BUUF AND BEYOND  
Brockport Ecumenical Emergency Food Shelf Report 

By Jean Sauberan, BUUF Liaison to Board 
E-mail: revjsauberan@rochester.rr.com phone: 637-4855. 

 
VOLUNTEER PICNIC 

There’s been a lot going at the Food Shelf. On Monday, June 13, members of the Food Shelf Board hosted a 
Picnic for Food Shelf Volunteers at St. Luke’s Episcopal Church. Over 40 people attended and were honored 
for their service to the community. If you would like to become a volunteer please let me know.  
 

MOVE TO ST. LUKE’S 
And, after 18 months of negotiations, there is an agreement between St. Luke’s Episcopal Church and the 
Brockport Ecumenical Emergency Food Shelf Board, to relocate the Food Shelf facilities from the Nativity of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary Catholic Church to the Lower Level of St. Luke’s. The move is a result of the need for 
increased accessibility for clients and to meet a mandate from Foodlink to provide Client Choice. 
 Following a redesign of the space, which will take place over the summer months, the target date for move in is 
Early Fall of 2011. Volunteer help is needed. If you have any type of construction (ripping up carpeting, 
pounding a hammer onto a nail, turning a screw driver, running a saw, painting, etc.) or cleaning (scrubbing 
floors, wiping down walls or washing windows) skills and want to help please let me know.  
 

REQUEST FOR DONATIONS 
Here is a list of items needed for the Food Shelf 

Families in need are continuing to increase, and children are home on summer vacation. 
Meanwhile, donations have been down lately, so the list is a little long! 

 

 
Soup 
juice 

shelf stable or powdered milk 
dried and canned beans 

pasta 
mayo 

vegetable oil 
prepared meals 

snack and desserts 

 
personal hygiene items like: shampoo, conditioner, toothpaste, toothbrushes, soap 

 personal care items like: toilet paper, paper towels, dish soap and laundry detergent 
 

We appreciate all the help we can get and on behalf of the Food Shelf Board I want to, 
Thank you so much for your continued support! 

 
THANK YOU to all who STOOD ON THE SIDE OF LOVE  and supported the Freedom to Marry! You 
called, e-mailed, and sent handwritten letters to your senator's office and it sent a very powerful message. The 
NYS Senate passed the Marriage Equality bill. 
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NEWS AND EVENTS FROM BUUF AND BEYOND Continued 
Announcement from First Universalist Church of Rochester, NY 
On June 20, 2011, The Board of Directors, the Religious Education Committee, and the search committee of 
First Universalist Church of Rochester announced the hiring of Kim Dehon as the new DRE. She will begin 
in the Religious Education Department in the Fall, 2011.  
  
She comes to the Church with much experience in knowing how to create an identity in Unitarian-
Universalism for kids. She is also eager to work in the social justice area and has ideas about how to create 
lifespan programming.  

 
GUUSTO Next Meeting  - September 21, 2011 
 GUUSTO is the cluster meeting of the five UU congregations in our area - Genesee UU Societies TOgether 
- Rochester Unitarian, Rochester Universalist, Albion Universalist, Brockport Unitarian Universalist and 
Canandaigua Unitarian Universalist.  All UUs of the area are welcome. 

 
 

VACATION OPPORTUINITY at “Birding B&B’s”  
The UU Congregation of the South Jersey Shore, near Atlantic City, in the Joseph Priestly District, is located 
in an area known for its great bird migrations. For the past 8 years, South Jersey Shore UU’s, with birding 
skills, have opened their homes to host other UU’s and taken them on birding tours.  It is a fundraiser for the 
11-year-old congregation of 115 members. See brochures located on the bulletin board in the BUUF 
Fellowship Hall. 

 
ROCHESTER AREA INTERFAITH HOSPITALITY NETWORK (RAIH N) HOST WEEK  
RAIHN is a non-profit organization of faith communities assisting homeless families in achieving sustainable 
independence in the Rochester Area. This is done by supporting them with resources of food, shelter, 
personalized case management, and a broad network of caring volunteers. Every fifteen weeks, a faith 
community hosts RAIHN guests in their place of worship for one week. 
  
The next RAIHN Host Week is August 7-14, 2011. For volunteer opportunities, please contact Matt Comeau, at 
First Universalist Church of  Rochester NY at matthewcomeau@yahoo.com.  

 
FULL CIRCLE FITNESS AT FIRST UNIVERSALIST:   Aerobic movements, Yoga, Qigong, strength 
training, and more. Saturdays at 9 am. Pay per class or ask about package rates. Contact Brad Hurst 342-2506 
bradleyhurst@yahoo.com 
�

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS!!!!! 
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TREASURER’S REPORT 

Bernie LoBracco, Treasurer 
 

Brockport Unitarian Universalist Fellowship 
June 2011 Financial Report 

 
May 2011 Balance           5606.46 
June 2011 Income  
  Cash       232.00 
  Checks                       1437.00 

*Chalice Lighter Grant    8000.00 

  Total Income            9669.00 
  Expenses                                        2262.08 
  Cash On Hand as of June 30             13013.38 
 
*We applied for and received the Chalice Lighter Grant specifically to support bringing Rev. Peg Meeker up to 
half-time from quarter time ministry. 
 
Please remember to continue paying your pledge during the summer.  You can bring your check to the July 17 
service or mail to: 
�
Brockport Unitarian Universalist Fellowship 
76 Westwood Drive 
Brockport, NY 14420 
 
Thank you for your support. 
�
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Contact Information 
         
Mailing address:         Sunday Morning Service address: 
76 Westwood Dr.         The Historic Garland Church 
Brockport, NY           3723 Sweden Walker Rd 
14420          Brockport, NY14420 
 
Phone:  585-224-6312         Web: www.brockportuu.org 
 
Rev. Peggy Meeker        Don Zimmer, Treasurer 
Organizing Minister         BUUF Board of  Directors   
pmeeker@front iernet.net        bigz14420@yahoo.com  
(585 )  224-6312        (585)395-9449 
 

 
BUUF gratefully acknowledges the openhearted generosity of the Brockport United Methodist Church, 
whose leaders and members make it possible for us to meet in the Historic Garland Church. 

 
The BUUF Board, Committees and Co-coordinators 

BUUF BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Don Zimmer, President 
David Markham, Secretary 
Jim Foote, Trustee 
Cora Schrader, Trustee 
Bernie LoBracco, Treasurer 
 
ADVISORS: 
Rev. Peggy Meeker, Minister 
Ron Bieswenger, Finance Committee 
Karen LoBracco, Consultant to the SLD 
Jean Sauberan, Newsletter 
 
PROGRAM RESOURCES:  
Worship Committee: 
Bonnie Bieswenger, Worship Assistant 
Carol Taillie, Worship Associate 
Don Zimmer, Worship Associate 
Matt O’Donnell, Worship Associate 
 
Small Group Ministry Facilitators 
Bonnie Beiswenger 
David Markham 
Rev. Peggy Meeker, Minister 
Jean Sauberan 
 
Hospitality and Caring Committee 
Cora Schrader, Chair 
Annette Mellor, Greeter 

Education and Faith Development Coordinators 
Children’s Faith Development 
Karen LoBracco, Dir. Children’s FD 
Libby Clifford, Asst. Director Childrens’ FD 
Adult Education 
David Markham, 2nd Sunday Sampler Coordinator 
Adult Faith Development 
Rev. Peggy Meeker, Minister/ Facilitator 
 
Fundraising 
Penny Miller and Jean Sauberan 
 
OTHER RESOURCES:  
Bonnie Bieswenger, Music  
David Markham, Website Manager 
George Miller, Bi-Law Committee Chair 
Jan and Jason Milliman, Childrens’ FD Assistants 
Beth O’Donnell, Children’s FD Assistant 
Kristen  & Travis Phillips, Childrens’ FD Assistants 
Cora Schrader, Song Leader 
 
COMMUNITY OUTREACH 
Jean Sauberan, Brockport Food Shelf Liaison 
Jean Sauberan, Brockport Helping Network 
Libbie Clifford, BUUF Young Adult Program 
 
SOCIAL JUSTICE 
Jim Foote, Music for Social Change 
Rev. Peggy Meeker, Standing on the Side of Love 
Don Zimmer, Amnesty International 

 
The coordinators of programs and committees welcome your participation. Please contact the coordinator or 

chair and let her/him know of your interest in assisting. 


